
Lisa Kendrick 
Ministering to the military in Germany 

Dear Praying Churches and Families                                                                            October  2010 
  Grüß Gott! (Hello) 
 The past few months have been very busy.  Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. 
June - Pastor and Mrs. Radank went to the States for a bit of furlough and to participate in their son 
Bob‘s ordination.  We also had the Crown College singing group come to the church.  They stayed 
at Pastor‘s house with me for a few days (where I was dog-sitting) and were a great encouragement. 
July - Mrs. Radank and I worked on VBS materials and organization. 
August - VBS was great fun.  Our theme was Mission Possible (a spy theme that uses the wordless 
book).  It went great!  The children worked hard to bring visitors and we had a good crowd. This 
year we had VBS on each Sunday in August.  Praise the Lord for faithful church workers who 
volunteered to work the VBS.   
September - We started our „Patch the Pirate Club“ up again after the summer break and really 
enjoy the new way we run things.  We don‘t have enough mid-week service kids to have the Pee 
Wee Club, so we have combined both groups into my room.  The kids are really working hard and 
making the club a great success!  I also bought gold and silver coins to use as prizes each week with 
which they can purchase candy or toys, or, if they want, to save for bigger items.  We started a new 
Baptist Distinctive series in Children‘s Church this month.  Many of the children in Children‘s 
Church are well grounded in the Bible and so I made a power point presentation of the Baptist 
distinctives using the acrostic BAPTISTS.  The children enjoyed the series, as did I. 
October - We have a new missionary in Germany as of October 29, 2010.  Pastor Radank‘s son 
Bob, wife Kelly, and son Jackson are finally here.  This has been an exciting time for Pastor and 
Mrs. Radank.  They are missionaries to the German people and will be working primarily with 
Keith and Julia Klaus at Freie Baptisten Gemeinde.  Our Harvest Fest also went well.  The children 
came dressed up in Bible character costumes and we all had a blast.  We had a beheaded Paul and 
Herodias‘ daughter Salome.  They won the Bible character costume contest. 
Prayer Requests - The completion of our building.  My mother, Diana Kendrick has been in the 
hospital in ICU twice this year with complications with her liver.  The servicemen and their 
families.  New missionaries, Bob, Kelly and Jackson Radank.  The salvation of souls. 
My email address has changed!  It is lisajkendrick@googlemail.com 
        I thank my God upon             Serving the Lord Until He comes, 
   every remembrance of you. 
            Philippians 1:8            Lisa Kendrick 
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